
Minutes of St. Patrick’s Pastoral Council
Tuesday, October 13, 2020

Present: Fr. Kevin, Mary Quinlan, Terry Carr, Todd Wragge, Duane Kelch, Jim Davies (via phone)
Absent: Soiree Lara, Sue Rowan

Opening Prayer by Fr. Kevin
Call to order:  Terry Carr 6:02 pm
Review and Approve the Minutes of the last St. Patrick’s Pastoral Meeting-Motioned and approved

Vision for the Year
 Strengthening Programs for Ongoing Education in Faith
 Enhancing the Assembly for Holy Mass
 Promoting Vocation and Priesthood in Particular
 Teaching Stewardship as a Way of Life

Committee reports
Building and Grounds – Garbage can enclosure has been completed. Some items have been repaired and a 
deep cleaning has been completed at the Rectory. Dan Peterson will remove the parking lot garden since 
maintenance and upkeep have been cumbersome for the parish. Landscaping and tree removal need to be 
addressed. Fr. Kevin would like locks installed on certain doors to limit access to other parts of the building so 
that the church can be open to the public for prayer.
Stewardship – No report. 
Finance – See financial report. Parishioners should have received a letter from Fr. Kevin asking everyone to log 
into the Franklin Hardin Catholic portal to set up their tithing and donations. If you already have an EFT set up 
you can leave it as is or you can change over to the new portal. All parishioners will need to participate to keep 
St. Patrick’s viable.  
Liturgy – No report
Faith Formation – C.C.D. will begin with Covid-19 precautions in place. 8th grade will meet on Wed 6:30 to 
7:30, 9-12 will meet Sunday evenings from 7-8pm Confirmation will be Nov 7th during 6:30 p.m. Mass at St. 
Patrick’s. Cookie dough sales to start as a fund raiser. 

Unfinished Business - Social Hall and Church rental agreement forms were put forth for review. Council 
members to review and give feedback at next meeting.

New business – 
1. Rectory is empty and clean and ready to rent. Looking for renters. See Fr. Kevin for details. 
2. Soiree Lara is our new Hispanic Ministry liaison. Financially it will be less money to St. Patrick’s.  She 

will formally be excused from Parish Council since she will be an employee of St. Patrick’s. We are in 
need of two candidates for Parish Council as we are down to 4 people.  

Motion to adjourn at 6:50pm
Next meeting:  Linkage meeting in Iowa Falls at 6:30 p.m.
Closing prayer

Respectfully submitted:
Todd Wragge, Secretary


